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Annual Meeting of UAHRA set for May 10th 


The second annual meeting of UAHRA will be Wednesday, May 10th at 11:30 a.m. in the Union Grove Gallery (small white building north of the University Center). Your Board of Directors will provide a lunch of assorted salads, desserts and drinks. Ms. Janice Charlesworth, Executive Secretary of the Alabama Education Retirees Association (AERA), will talk about the statewide lobbying efforts on behalf of retirees and of other services to retirees provided by her organization. Then, Ms. April Harris, the Director of UAH Alumni Relations, will inform us about the travel program run through the Office of Alumni Relations and also suggest some ways that UAHRA and Alumni Relations might work together on behalf of UAH. A complete listing of the program agenda is included in President’ Cook’s accompanying letter. The meeting will adjourn by 1:00 p.m. 
UAHRA January General Meeting

The UAH Retirees’ Association held its first general membership meeting of 2006 on January 25th in the Union Grove Gallery. The Board served a soup/salad lunch and about thirty members enjoyed meeting with former UAH colleagues. 

Vella Dailey, Director of Benefits and Employment Services, Human Resources, gave an overview of the services offered by her office and particularly services offered to UAH retirees. She emphasized the importance of periodically reviewing your insurance policies to be assured that the beneficiaries are current and correct and to inform her office of address changes for yourself or any beneficiaries.


Any member of the Office of Benefits and Employment Services will be able to assist you and they can be reached at these telephone numbers or e-mail addresses:


Vella Dailey

256-824-2275

daileyv@uah.edu

Sandra Parton
256-824-6641

partons@uah.edu

Connie Brand
256-824-6640

brandc@uah.edu

If you wish to be informed by e-mail of open enrollment periods or deadline dates and announcements of events such as the annual Service Award Luncheon, you can subscribe to the Office of Benefits and Employment Services announcement service as follows:


1. majordomo@email.uah.edu

2. Put nothing on the subject line and in the body of the e-mail, type



Subscribe benefits-announcements


(Do not type anything else or include a signature block.)


3. Send

UAHRA Recognized by the AERA on January 9th


The Alabama Education Retirees Association (AREA) officially welcomed UAHRA as the 81st local retirees’ unit in the State and the 12th higher education local unit. All institutions of higher learning now have a local unit except Alabama State University. During the January 9th quarterly board meeting of the AERA in Montgomery, a resolution from the AERA Board of Directors was presented to UAHRA Board President Lee Cook, who represented the UAH organization at the meeting.

AERA, whose state office is in Montgomery, rigorously and effectively coordinates the lobbying efforts of the local units through its statewide organizational network. Its efforts result in COLAs and protection of retiree’s medical coverage. UAHRA members are not automatically members of AERA; UAHRA is an autonomous local retirees unit. Joining AERA as a member entails paying annual dues, a solicitation for which usually comes from AERA in August or September. Currently, AERA membership numbers more than 24,000 of the total 60,000 education retirees in the State.
Board of Directors

Please contact your Board of Directors with questions, concerns, ideas:
Lee Cook (Mathematics) - President – 539-6714

Jim Johannes (Computer Science) - Vice President – 881-3898

Reet Henze (Nursing) – Secretary – 881-7506

Val Seaquist (Sponsored Programs) – Treasurer – 851-7423
Dave Brown (Facilities & Operations) – 534-8852

Steve Bruce (University Center) – 882-2299

Gladys Jones (Research Security & Immigration) – 883-6446

Carol A. Roach (Communication Arts) – 776-0037

Jack Walker (Industrial & Systems Engineering) – 589-8953
2006 Dues

To remain an active member, dues must be paid by March 31, 2006 (but one can join at any time of the year). Please make your check to “UAH Retirees’ Association” and send to Faye Hartman, Office of the President, Room 118 Madison Hall, UAH, Huntsville, AL 35899. The dues are determined by your membership category and you can change your category from year to year as circumstance or preference dictate:

UAH Retiree







$10.00

UAH Retiree Spouses (both retired from UAH)


$15.00

UAH Retiree & Non-UAH Retired Spouse


$17.50

UAH Retiree & Spouse (not retired)



$20.00

Surviving spouse of UAH retiree



$10.00

Other individual applicants (as approved by the Board)
$20.00

Associate Member (UAH employee within 5 years 


of retirement eligibility—some restrictions)

$10.00

You must be an active member to vote or hold office in the UAH Retirees’ Association.

2006 Cost of Living Adjustment

The State Legislature approved a 7% COLA for Teachers’ Retirement System retirees effective October 1, 2006. This COLA is applicable to individuals who retired prior to October 1, 2005. The bill has been sent to the Governor for signature.

UAHRA Scholarship


A motion was passed by the members at the January General Meeting to award a $500 scholarship from the UAH Retirees’ Association. The criteria for selection of the student required a U.S. citizen attending UAH full time as a junior or senior with at least 24 hours earned at UAH. Any discipline area is eligible. The award will be made through the UAH Foundation and the scholarship selection committee in the Office of Student Financial Services will choose the recipient. A Memorandum of Agreement between the UAHRA and UAH was executed on March 8th and a check for $500 was given to the UAH Foundation to support this scholarship.
New Benefits for UAHRA Members

Over the past year your Board of Directors has continued to seek out ways to keep our members better informed about UAH activities and plans. One of these attempts has been for all members to receive copies of UAH Insight, the biweekly internal UAH newsletter. We hope that you have found it to be of interest.

Beginning now, the UAH Alumni Relations Office will be sending copies of its quarterly alumni newsletter to each of our members. In addition, beginning next fall, each member will receive a copy of the new UAH telephone directory as it is published. We extend our thanks to Ms. April Harris, Director of Alumni Relations, and Mr. Gary Smith, Executive Assistant to the President, for their financial help in these efforts.


Finally, please know that your Board is continuing to explore additional ways to have you feel “special” on campus and to have you remain an integral and participating part of the UAH “family”.

Useful Internet Links

UAH Retirees’ Association Homepage:


http://resadmin.uah.edu/retiree 
RSA (Retirement Systems of Alabama):


http://www.rsa.state.al.us/TRS/trs.htm 

PEEHIP (Public Education Employees’ Health Insurance Program)


http://www.rsa.state.al.us/PEEHIP/peehip.htm
SSA (Social Security Administration)


http://www.ssa.gov/
TIAA-CREF (Teachers Insurance & Annuity Asso.-College Retirement


Equities Fund)


http://www.tiaa-cref.org/
UAHRA HAS VERY PRODUCTIVE YEAR


As this article is written (late March), UAHRA has officially been in existence less than a year. Our first anniversary will be our annual meeting in May. Nevertheless, our list of accomplishments is impressive, and we all have a right to be proud of ourselves.


First, we developed and adopted a Constitution and a set of By-Laws for our governance. After our first meeting On May 18, 2005, your elected Board of Directors and others quickly developed and implemented numerous projects: quarterly newsletters were produced; a UAH website was created; an attractive brochure for recruiting was produced; faculty and staff within five years of retirement are now joining as Associate Members; a survey form asking about possible service and preferred events was distributed to all members; a $500 scholarship has been awarded for the 2006-07 academic year; new benefits for our members have been received (see earlier article); your Board provided a free luncheon at our January meeting; a COLA of 7% will begin October 1; our health care plan, PEEHIP, has no premium increases for the rest of the year; and several other benefits for retirees and new projects (including socials) are in the discussion phase. We are grateful to President Frank Franz and Mr. Gary Smith for their continued financial support of our projects.


All of us look forward to another exciting and active year as we work together to maintain a vigorous and influential group.

ATTENTION ALL READERS!


Please contact Board members Val Seaquist (851-7423) or Lee Cook (539-6714) with any comments you have about this newsletter or any suggestions for improvements for our next newsletter in September. We very much want your input.
